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STAFF NEWSLETTER
We have completed another month of school as February is coming to close. We have three
more months of school left before the end of the year. Although the end is getting near, we

have a tremendous amount of work left to do. Let us all remain focused on our students and
continue to provide them with the best education possible as we move into the waning stages

of the year.

As stated in my email after the budget presentation, we are currently basing our 2024-2025
budget off of the governor’s proposed budget. However, both the Virginia house and Senate

call for increased spending and a 3% raise. I anticipate amending the budget to include the 3%
raise once we receive the calculation tool from the VDOE. As part of the budget we have

absorbed the increase in health care costs for our employees. As a result, employees will not
see an increase in their insurance premiums this year. 

The high school addition/renovation project continues to move forward and we should start
seeing some walls going up in the near future. The grading and storm water system for the

new parking lot has been completed and the crews have begun installing the concrete
curbing along the perimeter of the parking lot. Additionally, we have been working with our

contractors on the interior door work at MMS and MHES and hope to begin those projects in the
near future.

 
The winter weather continues to evade us this year. We have had conditions that are more in

line with spring than winter and I hope you have been able to enjoy the warm weather. We still
have the opportunity for winter weather through mid-March so don’t give up hope yet but the
opportunities are going to diminish the closer we get to April. Now that we are closer to spring

we have to be on the lookout for severe weather as well. We will be in contact with staff
regarding plans to close or operate remotely if a weather event is forecast for our area that

would impact our ability to operate schools safely.

We held our recruiting fair in early February and had a very good turnout. We have also been
attending recruiting fairs at colleges and universities in Virginia and surrounding states.

Additionally, we have begun the interview process for the 2024-2025 school year. If you know
of any candidates who are interested in joining the ACPS team, please encourage them to

apply so we can include them in the interview process. We have already had fourteen
applicants accept positions for the 2024-2025 school year. 

Last week the state released information regarding Federally Identified Schools. These schools
are required to receive additional support and monitoring. I am pleased to announce that

ACPS does not have any schools that are Federally Identified. This is something that you
should be very proud of and is indicative of your hard work and dedicated service to our

students. Several other school divisions in our area had schools that were identified to include
Lynchburg, Campbell, Bedford, and Nelson.

In closing, I want to thank each of you for all you do for our students on daily basis. I
encourage to continue to keep the students the focus of your decisions. Please continue to

support each other at work and in life. If we continue to work together we can overcome any
obstacle that is in our path. 

Sincerely,

Amherst County Public Schools

William



2024-2025 School Calendar

A Memorial Event for Mickey Crouch will be held
on March 16, 2024 at the Madison Heights

Community Center. Former players, coaches,
and those who were impacted by Coach Crouch

are invited to celebrate his life, his outstanding
coaching ability, and his invaluable contributions

to building young men and women. 

Please click here to RSVP by: March 8, 2024

The calendar for the 2024-
2025 school year has been
approved. Please click the

link below to access the
calendar.

UPCOMING EVENTS
March 22-Grading Period
Ends
March 25-Teacher Work Day
(No school for students)
March 29-Report Card
Distribution
April 1-5-Spring Break

2024-2025 SCHOOL CALENDAR

5:00pm - 6:00pm
Arrive and Social

6:00pm - 7:00pm
Dinner

7:00pm - 9:00
Fellowship and Mickey

Crouch Stories

Mickey Crouch Memorial Event

https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/calendars/school_year_calendars/2024-2025_school_year_calendars
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfDWk_d_OI4obHfasCh_taxp6DpUeKAk12A0r242-Id05su1A/viewform


ACPS
2024-2025
Proposed

Budget
Dr. Wells presented the 2024-2025

Proposed Budget to the School Board on
February 22, 2024. Information regarding

the Budget can be accessed via the
links below.

ACPS 2024-2025
Budget Presentation

Superintendent’s
Presentation of the Budget

Amherst County Public
Schools FY25 Proposed

Budget

FY25 Approved Budget
Calendar

https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=N6tOQdR6%2bbqDzxpsn5Qpm3otPmrV%2fUYDOx8xaEzXfRUbi4NpSufDqWkEEy1JB7d3djCptjrtG5l1qhmaQ7HMejOxLMhWKq0QtgPbaREIzWzlT1ItrmASNewJHsoNzxwZecys47Rsi7nvXCbSUrbBtHMkCxIxAlzLrK1Wh5NIVPVei4IVpjHAi9STDfLNmOOw7OtA%2fzUpCfWCmSJZKVRNHftXEKpr5xSbSTCVI2IPrMjUfp%2fPyLE4VAsI5iI0DibPMg35Yw%3d%3d
https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=N6tOQdR6%2bbqDzxpsn5Qpm3otPmrV%2fUYDOx8xaEzXfRUbi4NpSufDqWkEEy1JB7d3djCptjrtG5l1qhmaQ7HMejOxLMhWKq0QtgPbaREIzWzlT1ItrmASNewJHsoNzxwZecys47Rsi7nvXCbSUrbBtHMkCxIxAlzLrK1Wh5NIVPVei4IVpjHAi9STDfLNmOOw7OtA%2fzUpCfWCmSJZKVRNHftXEKpr5xSbSTCVI2IPrMjUfp%2fPyLE4VAsI5iI0DibPMg35Yw%3d%3d
https://www.youtube.com/live/egLh_12ICDY?si=C7huh_eogSmlzTR-&t=2160
https://www.youtube.com/live/egLh_12ICDY?si=C7huh_eogSmlzTR-&t=2160
https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=7UhGPRK%2bOpyJdUU%2bon8jnEexHtyJYcBkcfgegg59F%2bLxRwvbEff2Y%2f72ouhIx6fFQNIyojk3dOjuNu80JfgMhYsfpurUljcyoW4rZzisp%2fICbZwTWhbocaKC1MqW5hnCIGYW%2bJdEsvEllVVsEZfZDzXCG5ktx0P97Ylv%2bNDk76AfLcN07jLM89fs%2fhUke03bQkMM4oi49K085EpVEPRu8gZdZA6T7nndnF4ZCAKG9lEkrsEmcIgDsKudcDlbXfvUys51Z4Rk3G6uZl39TWs1%2bPMJO%2bA%3d
https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=7UhGPRK%2bOpyJdUU%2bon8jnEexHtyJYcBkcfgegg59F%2bLxRwvbEff2Y%2f72ouhIx6fFQNIyojk3dOjuNu80JfgMhYsfpurUljcyoW4rZzisp%2fICbZwTWhbocaKC1MqW5hnCIGYW%2bJdEsvEllVVsEZfZDzXCG5ktx0P97Ylv%2bNDk76AfLcN07jLM89fs%2fhUke03bQkMM4oi49K085EpVEPRu8gZdZA6T7nndnF4ZCAKG9lEkrsEmcIgDsKudcDlbXfvUys51Z4Rk3G6uZl39TWs1%2bPMJO%2bA%3d
https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=7UhGPRK%2bOpyJdUU%2bon8jnEexHtyJYcBkcfgegg59F%2bLxRwvbEff2Y%2f72ouhIx6fFQNIyojk3dOjuNu80JfgMhYsfpurUljcyoW4rZzisp%2fICbZwTWhbocaKC1MqW5hnCIGYW%2bJdEsvEllVVsEZfZDzXCG5ktx0P97Ylv%2bNDk76AfLcN07jLM89fs%2fhUke03bQkMM4oi49K085EpVEPRu8gZdZA6T7nndnF4ZCAKG9lEkrsEmcIgDsKudcDlbXfvUys51Z4Rk3G6uZl39TWs1%2bPMJO%2bA%3d
https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=bMooG%2bI1SsOkFBjgk3gVw8nIvlu2USOosGCUo4CioI6AaI3ndK8Lq8k50SdJnz1mUH3dCezp2x4Pgnhb1z0pCUGPpu2jux0ss6yp1NyVOvPaNVG1ykT5vbO%2f9oxwwYM3GsrWapHm0fC48kbtXDbUpxafftTHqWTLTrf9dzUDCDODS01d4pYRQFD2RIPA1oZ1Bpu6pA%3d%3d
https://www.amherst.k12.va.us/common/pages/DownloadFileByUrl.aspx?key=bMooG%2bI1SsOkFBjgk3gVw8nIvlu2USOosGCUo4CioI6AaI3ndK8Lq8k50SdJnz1mUH3dCezp2x4Pgnhb1z0pCUGPpu2jux0ss6yp1NyVOvPaNVG1ykT5vbO%2f9oxwwYM3GsrWapHm0fC48kbtXDbUpxafftTHqWTLTrf9dzUDCDODS01d4pYRQFD2RIPA1oZ1Bpu6pA%3d%3d


Digital Learning Day
During the month of February we

celebrated Digital Learning Day. DLD
is dedicated to engaging students
and empowering educators to use

digital tools effectively. We are
thankful for our ITRTs and others

who train educators and students in
innovative ways.

February 15 is designated as School Resource
Appreciation Day. Amherst County Public recognizes the

exemplary dedication, unwavering commitment, and
outstanding service our School Resource Officers provide
for our school community. In recognition of their tireless

efforts to ensure the safety, security, and well-being of our
students, faculty, and staff, we express our deepest

gratitude and appreciation. Their presence has not only
fostered a sense of security, but also promoted a positive

and nurturing environment conducive to learning and
growth. Through their professionalism, compassion, and
proactive engagement they have become an integral

part of our school community. We thank them for all they
do each and every day.



Our February 8th School
Board meeting was full of

recognitions! Dr. Wells
recognized the School
Board as February is

School Board
Appreciation Month. The
Board was surprised with

a video compilation of
thank you messages

from staff and students,
and wonderful

performances by the
choral groups from AMS
& MMS. Dr. Wells and the
School Board recognized

Black History Month,
School Counseling Week,
National Kindness Week,

and CTE month.

Dr. Wells and the School Board recognized the choral students who
were selected for the District 13 All District Chorus: Teegan Cherry, 7th,
MMS, Rayna Drummond, 8th, MMS, Phoebe Hayes, 7th, MMS, Cheyenne
Johns, 12th, ACHS, Jayda Kelly, 7th, MMS, Myah Mays, 8th, MMS, Lindsay

Merida Toscano, 7th, MMS, Chloe Perutelli, 8th, MMS, Kelly Ware, 8th
MMS, and Nelson Washington, 8th, MMS.

Dr. Wells and the School Board recognized the student of the month
from each school: Caitlyn Baxter-ACHS, Xavier Loving-AEC, Nevaeh

England-AMS, Rachel Vullamparthi-MMS, Addison Grieser-AMEL,
Rosalind Riner-AES, Dallas Johnson-CES, Carrissa Rice-EES, Mason

Milton-MHES, Brinlee Gunter-TES.

Dr. Wells and the School Board recognized Ms. Erica Maddox, School
Health Assistant at CES, Ms. Blair Payne, ACPS Lead Nurse and School

Nurse at AMS, and Deputy Brandon Payne, School Resource Officer, for
their response to the fentanyl incident at CES in December 2023.

Dr. Wells and the School Board recognized the Support Staff of the
Year nominees for each school and department. They also

recognized the winner, Ms. Bobbie Campbell, secretary at TES.

Dr. Wells and the School Board recognized the Teacher of the Year
nominees for each school. They also recognized the winner, Ms.

Donna Ratliff, teacher at ACHS. Dr. Wells, the School Board, and Mr.
Joey Crawford, principal of ACHS, recognized Mr. John Andrew Fister,
as he was the Co-Teacher of the Year for ACHS, along with Ms. Ratliff.

Mr. Fister passed away on September 21, 2023 and his family was
present as he was honored.



Elementary
English

Textbook
Survey

The ACPS World Geography,
AP Psychology, and K-5

English/Reading new
textbook adoption process is
underway. You may stop by

the School Administrative
Office during normal

business hours, 8:00-4:30,
from February 12 - March 12

to review the textbooks
approved by VDOE for each

grade level.

After reviewing the textbooks, we ask that you please complete
the following surveys to provide us with your input as we move

through the adoption process.

Grades K-5 English and History Textbook Adoption Review

In the event that you are unable to come in person to review
textbooks, we are able to offer an online review opportunity for

the K-5 English/Reading texts. You may use the link below to
access those resources.

World
Geography

Textbook
Survey

AP 
Psychology

Textbook
Survey

Online Review Access
k-5 English/Reading Texts

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdZq3m7XiyGAFwry7_F4vuLE18p0IeZvXdOHg8DARQrQiwoVg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdZq3m7XiyGAFwry7_F4vuLE18p0IeZvXdOHg8DARQrQiwoVg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdZq3m7XiyGAFwry7_F4vuLE18p0IeZvXdOHg8DARQrQiwoVg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdZq3m7XiyGAFwry7_F4vuLE18p0IeZvXdOHg8DARQrQiwoVg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc4sw5K-_t1yQSi48az-g_f9eeN4usE36n5DtgA_ZXJJS5urg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc4sw5K-_t1yQSi48az-g_f9eeN4usE36n5DtgA_ZXJJS5urg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc4sw5K-_t1yQSi48az-g_f9eeN4usE36n5DtgA_ZXJJS5urg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc4sw5K-_t1yQSi48az-g_f9eeN4usE36n5DtgA_ZXJJS5urg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSercEfqO2Sz4iH0aVLiyqzV4STRtd0OD2pkv9hrLRYTz6KjkA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSercEfqO2Sz4iH0aVLiyqzV4STRtd0OD2pkv9hrLRYTz6KjkA/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSercEfqO2Sz4iH0aVLiyqzV4STRtd0OD2pkv9hrLRYTz6KjkA/viewform
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1ravUB09gBHJl2mp763orL-M5_F8KcTVs
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1ravUB09gBHJl2mp763orL-M5_F8KcTVs


More Information!

The Virginia Department of
Education is seeking public input
on the revision of the 2024 English

Standards of Learning. More
information about this process can
be found by clicking the link below.

Public comment will close on
March 1, 2024.

Our students and staff are actively
involved in a variety of extracurricular

activities throughout the division. Please
show your support by attending events,

participating, or volunteering!

Black History Month
During the month of February we

celebrated Black History Month! We
celebrated and recognized the

incredible contributions that black
Americans have had on our country.
We honor the triumphs and struggles

that have shaped our nation. This year,
let’s set our minds to learning new facts

and developing new understandings
about our history.

https://www.doe.virginia.gov/teaching-learning-assessment/k-12-standards-instruction/english-reading-literacy/standards-of-learning/review-revision-of-the-2024-english-sol




Article:
Learning To

Love The Body
You’re In

https://www.anthem.com/blog/learning-to-love-the-body-you-are-in/
https://www.anthem.com/blog/learning-to-love-the-body-you-are-in/
https://www.anthem.com/blog/learning-to-love-the-body-you-are-in/
https://www.anthem.com/blog/learning-to-love-the-body-you-are-in/



